BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, November 15, 2005, Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Tuesday, November 15, 2005. Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.
Attendance: Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy, Vice Chairman, Marc R. Paster, Selectmen Charles D. Baker, Daniel R. Santanello and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion:  
 Chief Richard Carmody of the Swampscott Fire Department updated the Board on Fire Captain vacancy and his recommendation of Kevin Breen.

Chief Ronald Madigan of the Swampscott Police Department updated the Board and residents on recent house breaks.

Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to open public hearing on Classification of Real and Personal Property Tax seconded by Selectman Paster.
 Assistant Assessor, Donna Champagne O’Keefe, spoke on behalf of the Board of Assessors and updated the Board on their recommendations.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve new tax rate from $11.29 to $12.19 and commercial rate from $20.87 to $22.50 seconded by Selectman Santanello. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Paster.

Public Hearing:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to open public hearing on a request from Massachusetts Electric Company request for relocation of pole and miscellaneous equipment seconded by Selectman Santanello.
Ms. Azeezat Afolabi of Massachusetts Electric Company updated the Board on the above request. 

The Board voted on motion by Selectman Paster to approve Massachusetts Electric Company’s request for relocation of pole and miscellaneous equipment seconded by Selectman Baker.
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Santanello to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Paster. 

Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Donald Wescott to Activities Coordinator for Council on Aging seconded by Selectman Santanello.
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Margaret Somer as Temporary Commissioner of the Election Commission seconded by Selectman Baker.
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted on a motion by Selectman Paster to appoint Kevin Breen to Fire Captain seconded by Selectman Santanello.

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to approve renewal of overhanging sign for Roses and Thistle, 148 Humphrey Street seconded by Selectman Paster. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve amendment to the Fish House by laws and rules for the Town of Swampscott and Board of Public Works seconded by Selectman Baker. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve renewal of Inn holder’s License for Cap’n Jack Waterfront seconded by Selectman Paster.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from October 18, 2005 seconded by Selectman Santanello.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.A for legal services seconded by Selectman Paster.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to accept donation of an American Flag from the Bogardus Family seconded by Selectman Santanello. 
TOWN ADMINITSRATOR REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:
· Wireless Communication Bid.

· RFP Train Station / Lisa Faia.

· Board of Registrars / Special Act.

SELECTMEN’S TIME:
Selectman Baker positively spoke on resident Lisa Faia’s proposal for a dance studio at the depot train station. Residents were informed that soccer registration can be assessed on line.

Selectman Santanello wished everyone a happy thanksgiving holiday.
Selectman Paster commented positively on the financial forecast meeting held recently. 
Selectman Cassidy asked everyone to support local football teams and wished everyone a safe and happy holiday.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 9:30p.m. seconded by Selectman Baker.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

